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Notice to all Accredited Autobody and Glass Shops 

2021 Light Vehicle Accreditation Agreement (LVAA) 
Compensation Schedule Restated – Effective April 1, 2023 

Date published: March 30, 2023 

Following input and consultation with the Automotive Trades Association (ATA) and the Manitoba 

Motor Dealers Association (MMDA), MPI will be adjusting the current compensation schedule effective 

April 1, 2023. This adjustment offsets the impact on apprentice wages due to the increase in the 

Manitoba minimum wage rate from October 2022 to April 1, 2023.  

All the labour rate changes include the inflation factor set for the rates in the original LVAA 

compensation schedule.  

MPI will be making the following changes to the current compensation schedule effective April 1, 2023: 

Southern Manitoba Labour Rates 

Labour Type Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 

 Body $84.28 $84.28 $86.30 

 Refinish  $84.28 $84.28 $86.30 

 Glass $84.28 $84.28 $86.30 

 Frame $93.24 $93.24 $94.83 

 Blended Mechanical Rate $99.03 $99.03 $100.71 

 Aluminum/Carbon Fibre $93.24 $93.24 $95.20 

 Glass Only - Windshield $63.21 $63.21 $64.79 

 Glass Only - Tempered $77.44 $77.44 $78.99 
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Northern Manitoba Labour Rates 

Labour Type Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 

 Body $104.51 $104.51 $107.02 

 Refinish  $104.51 $104.51 $107.02 

 Glass $104.51 $104.51 $107.02 

 Frame $115.62 $115.62 $117.58 

 Blended Mechanical Rate $122.80 $122.80 $124.88 

 Aluminum/Carbon Fibre $115.62 $115.62 $118.05 

 Glass Only - Windshield $78.38 $78.38 $80.34 

 Glass Only - Tempered $96.03 $96.03 $97.95 

 

There is no change to the Mechanical Specialty rate as of April 1, 2023.  

All policies and procedures will be updated on MPI Partners to reflect these changes along with 

clarification of eligibility criteria. Where applicable, future compensation increases as outlined in years 

3 and 4 of the Compensation Schedule will be made using the same percentage increase based on these 

restated rates.  

Under Section 21.5 of the LVAA, MPI is required to provide 30 days’ notice of any changes. MPI is  

currently working on system changes and will communicate the effective date once determined. As 

system changes will still be in progress by April 1, 2023, MPI will complete retroactive payments of 

claims submitted for payment between April 1 and the day prior to the system update. Estimates will 

not be supplemented by MPI during this process.  

Shops are not to modify profile rates until all system changes are complete. Additional information o n 

change dates to the system, and a retroactive payment process, will be published shortly. 

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact MPI Partners or your SRA. 

https://mpipartners.ca/documents/Policies_Procedures/2021-LVAA.pdf
mailto:Partners@mpi.mb.ca

